Minutes of Board Meeting,
Leesville Lake Association, August 11, 2022, Altavista Library

Present:  Brian Bell, Bill Beckett, Tony Capuco, Phyllis Garlick, Charlie Hamilton, Joe Humphrey, Roy Kelley, Mary Loiselle, Pam McMillan, Frank Podrebarac, Dave Waterman, and Chip Zimmerman
Absent:  Richard Beaton, J. W. Burton, Dave Rives, Dannie Smith,
Quorum:  Yes
Call to order:  Vice-President, Chip Zimmerman called the Board meeting to order at 6:35 p.m.

Minutes:  Chip asked for a motion to approve the minutes from the June 9, 2022 Board meeting. 
Motion:  Mary made a motion to approve the minutes from the June 9, 2022 Board meeting as presented.   Pam seconded.  All approved.

Chip asked for a motion to approve the minutes from the July 16, 2022 Annual Members meeting. 
Motion:  Mary made a motion to approve the minutes from the July 16, 2022 Annual Members meeting as presented.  Charlie seconded.  All approved.

Treasurer’s Report:  Mary sent via email the July monthly report on August 4th.  Dues payments through 8/11/22 are at 74% of the 246 members.  This includes all members who joined and/or paid after 1/1/22.  Of these, 22% are online, $335 in donations, and 6 calendars have been ordered.  Mary has filed the tax-exempt status extension.  It may take until October, which is the current expiration date, to hear from VA but the new certificate should be mailed to the POB.  She informed the board that if you pay something on behalf of LLA and use your own credit card or personal funds to be reimbursed, you are not entitled to use the tax-free status.  Please use an LLA credit card to get the tax-exempt status if making a purchase for us within VA.  Tax-exempt accounts are set-up at English’s, Walmart and Dollar Tree in Altavista, Home Depot, Lowe’s and Staples in Lynchburg.  Bill will have a folder with all of the information.  Fray Family Trust has sent two requests again.  They are due September 2022 but will not be completed unless the board approves.  There was no approval from the board.  As this is Mary’s last month as Treasurer, everything will be turned over to Bill Beckett.  Frank will need to re-direct the treasurer’s email.  She will serve out her director’s position for one more year.  There may be some roles that she took on that do not inherently belong to the Treasurer (ie., mailing calendars and updating Aplos for membership info).  If Bill decides not to continue this, someone will need to take on these tasks.
Motion:  Brian made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report as submitted.  Joe seconded.  All approved.

Chip presented Mary with a “Thank You” gift from the Board for her years of service as Treasurer.

Committee Reports:
Executive:  No update to report.

Nominating:  Chip stated that nominations for the directors including the three new nominations, Brian Bell, Bill Beckett and Roy Kelley, were approved at the General Members Annual meeting.  The Board elected the following officers for the 2022/2023 fiscal year:
President:  Dave Rives accepted.  There were no nominations from the floor.
Motion:  Chip asked for vote to accept Dave Rives to be President.  All approved.
Vice-President:  Chip Zimmerman accepted.  There were no nominations from the floor.
Motion:  Mary asked for a vote to accept Chip Zimmerman to be Vice President. All approved.
Secretary:  There were no nominations for Secretary.
Treasurer:  Bill Beckett accepted.  There were no nominations from the floor.
Motion:  Chip asked for a vote to accept Bill Beckett to be Treasurer.  All approved.

Finance:  No update to report.




Beautification Day:  Roy reported that the Beautification Day Instruction Guide will be updated for the 2023 BD.  Frank suggested storing the Guide document in Google Docs.  The BD is the second Saturday in June as a permanent date set by the board and is June 10th for 2023. The question of having a second BD this year was asked.  After some discussion, it was decided that a second BD would happen only if AEP would participate and a date can be determined.  Roy and Pam will check with AEP and get back at the September meeting.  They will also inquire about scheduling a second BD in 2023 in order that it can be put on the 2023 LVL calendar.
  
Communications:  Dave W. stated that more pics are needed for the calendar.

Calendar:  Phyllis reported that CRI Printing was sold to Bright Images.  She has been in contact with them and reported that there will be a price increase.  For the same number of calendars, 50 stapled/75 spiral bound, using the same finishes, and estimating the design rate of $60 per hour, the approximate cost will be $6.62 to $7.10 per calendar.  The Board decided to continue publishing the 2023 calendar with Bright Images.

Social Media:  Frank will be sending out an email blast notifying member that August 31st is the cut-off for calendar pictures. Also, included will be a reminder of the Beautification Date, a notification of the need for a Secretary, a Membership Chair, and a Safety Committee Chair along with reminding everyone to send in Debris Reports.  Frank will be getting with the new Directors to set-up emails.

Debris:  Pam reported that AEP scheduled and performed a regular Debris Survey on August 4, 2022.  Roy and Teri Kelley, in their own boat, covered MMs 17 to 10 and Pam and Gary covered MMs 10-0.  Results of the AEP survey was similar to the Committee’s with the highest concentration of debris still present throughout MMs 6-14.  The committee’s report to AEP once again stressed the need for more equipment and labor to address the upper region and for a skimmer to address all miles throughout the lake on widespread debris in the main channel.  There were no high-water incidents since the last report.  The AEP crew worked 12 days focusing on the area between MMs 5-14 and removed 225 tons.  Contractors worked 3 days focusing between MMs 7-9 and removed 20 tons.  Total tons removed since January is 645 tons.  For the remainder of August and until the next survey report, the crew will work out of the LVL dam, or in conjunction with the contractor at 3 pipes, 3 to 4 days a week, concentrating efforts at the dam logboom and between MMs 6-14.  TLAC reported 27 debris reports submitted in July.  Myers Creek:  On August 10th, Dave R. received an email from the Pittsylvania Co. Administrator, Clarence Monday, stating that confirmation from FERC was received and that the entire project is within the project boundary.  Zoning regulations do not apply to this project, so AEP has been instructed to obtain the required SWPPP and the Land Disturbance permits.  The Debris Committee will follow up with Appalachian regarding the progress and expected completion date.

Membership:  Chip reported that membership has 246 members on roll.  He will follow-up with Cynthia Coleman about volunteering.

Navigation:  Joe reported the hazard buoy at Jasper Creek needs to be move around 15 feet.  The Myers Creek buoy has slipped off the shoal into the channel and will need to be retrieved and relocated with the water level lower than typical.  
MM7 has been installed and can be seen at the 611 lake level.  The new sign stands out and it was suggested that reflective tape be used on the signs to help stand out at night.  He stated that at the meeting in Roanoke 7/13/22, the channel markers to be provided by AEP was brought-up again.  FYI, the FERC license requiring the channel markers to be installed doesn’t expire until April 1, 2040.  

Property:  Joe reported that the LLA pontoon needs a cleat and a trailer windstrap.  A tow bar may need to be done as well.  He suggested that the GPS coordinates for the Hazard buoys should be recorded somewhere.

Safety:  No update to report.

Water Quality:  Charlie reported the water monitoring efforts for 2022 continue.  In the fall we will continue sampling of the Pigg River, using the 2022 Pigg River Project Plan.  There are no overall health concerns for recreational use of LVL.  The committee is carefully monitoring the low dissolve oxygen levels in the tailwaters from SML dam and the poor water quality of the Pigg River.  APCo sent the LVL Assoc. the June 2022 Monthly Water Quality Monitoring Report dated of their Feasibility Study stating: 1) Evaluate the practicality, effectiveness and cost efficiency of methods that increases DO in the tailrace without causing other water quality issues. 2) Determine life cycle costs and decide whether to act or not. 3) The completion of the Feasibility Plan is timely as Appalachian’s VDEQ VWPI permit expires 3/31/2025. It is Appalachian’s intent to file for a new permit at least one year prior to the expiration date.  The LLA WQ committee will continue to work with APCo, TLAC, DEQ, DWR and other regulatory agencies to achieve satisfactory DO levels in LVL.  2022 Pigg River Study:  Monthly samples of the Pigg River will commence 9/19/22.  The WQ committee’s objectives are to closely study the area between Chestnut Hill and Colonial Tpk to quantify the extent to which the sediment in this area impacts bacterial/nutrient/sediment water quality in the Pigg, Identify sources of bacterial contamination by identifying bacterial content of water during both low flow and storm events, quantify the impact of this sediment by g sediment disturbance experiments in conjunction with bacterial source tracking to specifically characterize how this underlying sediment contributes to bacteria in the water, and evaluate the efficiency of E.Coli/Enterococci  ratios in determining the source of bacterial contamination.  We need to identify this impact to suggest management of sediment as it impacts WQ to LVL and continues its migration into the lake.  Charlie thanked the WQ committee for their continuing hard work.

TLAC Update:  Per an email from Dave R. the firs “No Wake Surfing Zone” application on SML has been approved by the TLAC Navigation Committee and will be proposed to the TLAC Board in August.

AEP Technical Review Committee:  No reports to update.

Old Business:  

Speakers for 2022/2023 Membership Meetings:  Suggestions include:  Fishing Tournament Sponsors to speak on fishing LVL and Lou Revelle to speak on the history of the land surrounding LVL.  Tony will check with his FORVA contact about speaking at the October 2022 meeting.

New Business:  Mary asked if two credit cards were needed.  She will check with the bank to have the names changed on the current cards.

Executive Session:  No items to report.

Confirmation of the September Board Meeting:   The next meeting is September 8, 2022, at the Altavista Library at 6:30 p.m.  October’s General Members Meeting is October 8, 2022 at 10:30 at the Altavista Train Station.  The calendar is incorrect and the meeting had to be changed due to 10/15 being previously booked.  The Library is not available for the November Board Meeting.

Adjourn:
Motion:  Joe made a motion to adjourn the Board meeting.  Frank seconded.  All approved.



